Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 599 September 2019

Parish Council

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 9th August 2019. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Dave Smith, Sally Wright and Marcus Oxendale.

Planning Applications for consideration:-

19/00904/HOUSE Glebe Farm, Coble Lane, Sheriff Hutton Erection of single storey side extension.

Decision - No Objection.

Planning decisions or appeals received:-

19/00632/HOUSE Dudley Hill Farm, Whenby Lane, Sheriff Hutton Erection of a single storey extension attached to the existing sun roof to form a kitchen/dining room. APPROVED.

19/00046/FUL Buildings at Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton Erection of a general purpose agricultural building to include the housing of livestock. WITHDRAWN.

Dog Fouling

The Parish Council continue to receive numerous complaints regarding dog fouling around the village, especially around the castle and playing field areas. Anyone in charge of a dog, who does not immediately clear up after their dog, is liable for a fine by the issue of a Fixed Penalty Notice. This applies on any land which the Council has designated under the Dogs (Fouling of Land) Act 1996. If you see anyone not clearing up after their dog please report it to Ryedale District Council on 01653 600666, ext. 208 or email - dogwarden@ryedale.gov.uk.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 13th September 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Health Visitor Drop-in

There will be no Health Visitor session for August. The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday, September 5th.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00noon on **Friday September 13th**.

Message from the Village Hall

To all regular hirers: you are invited to a meeting on Thursday 19th September at 7.00pm at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss hall operations from the users' perspective, what works well and what needs attention. Last year's meeting was very successful and resulted in helpful suggestions from users that we then translated into action. Please save the date.

Booking Secretary at the Village Hall: After 5 years in this role, the time has come for me to hand over to someone else. I will be stepping down as booking secretary at the end of December 2019, so the Operations Committee are seeking new volunteer(s) to take up this position, which is central to keeping the Village Hall running. We are starting to investigate options for streamlining the booking process to simplify the job. We will be very happy to hear from anyone who is interested in learning more about what is involved. If two people are interested, the committee will be delighted to work with them to ensure the role works as a job-share. Full training and support will be given. If you would like further information please feel free to contact me, Sarah Douglas on 879038 or villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

Guy Fawkes, the Gunpowder Plot and the Yorkshire Connection

Tuesday September 24th 7.30 Village Hall

Each year on November 5th we celebrate the failure of the Gunpowder plot with bonfires and fireworks, but what really happened?

Come and join us as local author Tony Morgan enlightens us on Guy Fawkes' background, the history of the plot and the myriad of Yorkshire connections. This promises to be a 'firecracker' of a presentation. Members £2, visitors £3 which includes refreshments

Sheriff Hutton History Fair

Saturday October 26th 12noon - 4pm Village Hall

This we are celebrating the 5th year of opening the Community Archive Store, where thanks to villagers we now store around 6,000 items altogether in the whole 30 categories.

Now for the first time we will be hosting a very special day for the Sheriff Hutton History group. We have invited a number of local History groups and Societies from around this part of Yorkshire to join us in the Village Hall for our History Fair. This will be a wonderful gathering of voluntary History Groups and will offer a rare opportunity to meet and talk with volunteers engaged in a wide range of projects. Advice will be available on history events in your area, access to personal family research, publications and archives in general. For an entrance fee of only £2, this event will be well worth a visit.

To assist us with running the Fair we are also appealing for volunteer helpers, so if you can spare an hour between 10am and 4pm please contact Jamie Wheeler on 878575

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

A multi-member diary malfunction meant our trip to RSPB Blacktoft Sands didn't take place in August but will be rescheduled at a later date.

Our next field trip will be to the Rotunda in Scarborough on **Sunday 1**st **September**. Cost of entry is £3.00 per person. For those with Satnav the postcode is YO11 2PS. If you need a lift Dave Newman has two places free in his car. Anyone interested in coming should meet outside the **Highwayman at 10.00am**.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Friends - 200 Club

August £25 prize winners were 28, 82, 131, 164 and 234.

Glebe Conservation Area

Thanks to helpful contractors and work by John Eastlake, Tim Hunt and Jim Warrington it is pleasing to report that by the middle of August the grass in the meadows had been cut, rowed up, baled and shipped off site.

From the beginning of September, for around three weeks initially, there will be a flock of Hebridean sheep grazing, so it is VITAL that all dogs, however well trained, be kept on their leads. Notices will be fixed to both Glebe entrances to this effect.

The trustees have applied for and received a Section 106 development grant, which will cover the cost of initial contract work to regenerate half of the Glebe's southern border hedge. To allow the necessary access, the relevant length of fence will be removed by the end of September. It is anticipated the initial work will take around a week, and the fence put back before the end of October. The sheep will then return.

Sheriff Hutton Ramblers

This month's ramble takes us to Sinnington, a village between Pickering and Kirbymoorside. It is an easy five mile ramble along good tracks and will be followed by lunch in the pub in Sinnington.

We leave the Village Hall car park Thursday 26th September at 9.30am and return by 2.30pm.

We are a friendly group and you can be assured of a warm welcome, lifts are always available. The leaders this month are Anne Cawood, and Josephine Johnson.

Details from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

We have a different speaker from the printed programme this month. Ken Black is coming to talk to us about CLEMATIS. He has been growing these plants for 30 years, he grows many from seed and cuttings, he is membership secretary of the society and he was designer of the winning display at Tatton Park. His talk and picture show will be in the Village Hall at 7.30 on Wednesday September 18th, preceded by the sunflower measuring at 7.00pm,

Tasks for September

Keep watering and feeding runner and French beans to keep the plants producing. Regular harvesting of the young and tender beans will also encourage further cropping.

Early in the month sowings of lettuce, radish and rocket seeds can be made under cloches and in cold frames which should be kept well ventilated to avoid mildew and botrytis.

Store any further harvested root crops, e.g. potatoes and carrots in suitable containers in a cool, dark and vermin proof place. Check every 2 weeks or so and remove any diseased specimens to prevent the problem spreading.

Harvest on a dry day, early varieties of apples and pears as they become ripe. Take care not to damage next years' fruit buds as you pick.

Enjoy the autumn flush of roses and keep black spot, rose rust and mildew under control by spraying appropriate fungicide on the leaves and stems. Choose a time - early morning or evening - to do this when the bees are not active.

Order new roses other shrubs, fruit bushes and plants. Bare root is often better and cheaper. These should be planted in late October to early November if possible.

Purchase onion sets, shallots and garlic for planting in October. Most varieties are hardy but need well drained soil.

Take cuttings of tender perennials e.g. pelargoniums as soon as possible to provide good plants for next year.

News from the Churchyard – followers of "**Gentlemen Jack**", the BBC TV series based on Anne Lister's life might like to know that the York jeweller who sold the black ring to Anne is buried in the churchyard here. Alderman Cattle, Lord Mayor of York, is buried below the large mausoleum on the south side of the church. John Wesley is also noted on the same grave marker.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club BINGO AT THE VILLAGE HALL

SEPTEMBER 13TH - eyes down at 7.30pm PRIZES! PRIZES! PRIZES!

£100 Jackpot – everybody welcome Future dates October 18th, November 15th and December 6th

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

On Wednesday 14th August we had our afternoon tea party. We had 4 visitors and one new member who joined us for a very enjoyable afternoon. Everyone said how they had enjoyed chatting with friends.

Our next meeting is on the 11th September and Robin Benger is coming to talk to us about his 40 year career as a journalist and documentary film-maker based in Toronto, Canada. Robin has covered many events in some of the worlds most dangerous places and moved to Terrington when he retired. He will talk about his career and his love of the Yorkshire countryside.

September 11th at 7.30pm in the Sheriff Hutton Village Hall.

Everyone is welcome to come along.

Barbara Grinham 878476

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club has been providing quality facilities for nearly 60 years – either social bowling or in competitive leagues. This season we have had some losses and some stunning wins in both Ladies Country and Ryedale Veterans Leagues and we have been able to welcome new players into the teams.

As we come to the end of the season we will have competed for the many internal competitions and results will be published in the October Village News For enquiries email thompsonroy5@gmail.com

Urgently Required

We urgently require two, three or four people once or twice a month to help cook and serve lunch for the Pensioners Luncheon Club on Tuesdays.

Please contact Wendy Haste (878581) or Alison Riley (878791).

Two teams take it in turns to serve a two course lunch to anyone over 65 every Tuesday in the winter (once a month in summer).

Transport can be arranged from Lilling, Sheriff Hutton and Stittenham.

75th Anniversary of VE Day Celebrations 2020

Countrywide communities are being encouraged to arrange celebrations and commemorations of the 75th Anniversary of VE Day in 1945, to be held over the May Bank Holiday weekend, which next year has been moved to Friday 8th May.

Suggested events include street parties, concerts, exhibitions, church services etc.

Following the article in the August News some people have already expressed an interest in being involved and we would be delighted to hear from anyone else who is interested in being part of the group as well as hearing from organisations within the village that are planning and event.

Our first meeting will be held on Tuesday 24th September at 7.30 in the Village Hall. However, if you are unable to attend that meeting but are interested in being involved, please contact us.

Penny Bean on 878392 or Neil Hodges on 878595

Cans and Foil

After 24 years collecting aluminium foil and cans I have decided it is time to call a halt. Advancing years of my car and me have driven this decision.

During all these years you have helped to recycle 30 tonnes of foil and cans which amounts to 10,000 black bin liner bags of rubbish which have not gone to landfill. At the same time it has raised £12,500 for Guide Dogs

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR HELP AND SUPPORT

On a practical note I will continue collecting until the end of November 2019.

In the meantime if you know of anyone who would be willing to take over I would be happy to let them have my compactor.

John Oakley

Craft Club

The craft club (knit and natter) group on a Monday night at the Castle pub has been a great success since Christmas. Numbers range between 5 and 15 with a very diverse range of projects taking place.

We hope to see new members in the autumn and if this is something which is of interest to you feel free to pop down around 7pm any Monday and say hello. The group is friendly, supportive and a great place to catch up with likeminded "crafters". If you have any questions please don't hesitate to get in touch first.

Justine pearllovespaisley@gmail.com

Yoga in Sheriff Hutton

After teaching yoga in Sheriff Hutton since 1991, Breeda Dillon retired at the beginning of June. Breeda will be greatly missed by all her students and remembered with fondness for her care and encouragement during yoga class. I was a student of Breeda's, before training and qualifying as a British Wheel of Yoga teacher myself. I already teach the Wednesday morning class at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall and am delighted that Breeda has entrusted me with her Monday evening yoga class at Sheriff Hutton Primary School. Monday evening classes at the school resume 7.30pm on 9th September, and Wednesday morning classes at the hall resume 9.30am on 11th September. Please contact me for further information. Sarah Douglas 07854 801260 www.sarahdouglas.co.uk

Congratulations to Stillington Surgery voted top surgery in the Vale of York in 2019 according to the patient survey

The seasonal flu clinics will be held at the end of September and in October for over 65 year olds and those in the at risk groups

To book your appointment please ring 01347 810332

Twisted Willow Workshop

Make a beautiful twisted willow dragonfly on a stake for your garden, by your pond or as a lovely gift. Thursday 3 October from 6.30pm-8.30pm at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. All materials provided and a full demonstration will be given just bring your own fizz and nibbles.

£24 per head, there are 25 places available.

To book, contact Louise 878619 or louisechandler28@yahoo.co.uk All profits will go towards the upkeep of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. Many thanks
Louise

The Methodist Church

HAPPY NEW YEAR, no I haven't got it wrong because it is the beginning of a new year in the Methodist Church. The time when ministers change their responsibilities and we will be welcoming the Revd Ruth Duck who will become our minister after being the superintendent minister of the Pickering circuit. There are many other people who have new beginnings this month too, particularly the young people and teachers who are changing classes, schools, university. A fresh start, a new beginning, an opportunity to start with a clean sheet. This is what Jesus promised us all, forgiveness of the past, a new life. HAPPY NEW JESUS YEAR.

SUNDAY SERVICES

1 st	10.30 a.m.	Mr Jonathan Morley
8 th	10.30 a.m.	Revd Ann Vaughan
15 th	10.30 a.m.	Revd Ruth Duck (Communion)
22 nd	10.30 a.m.	An own arranged worship service.
29 Th	10.30 a.m.	UNITED HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE
		Revd Elizabeth Cushion

OTHER ACTIVITY

Wednesdays 9.30 a.m. Chapel open for personal prayer for people, our

village, country and the wider world.

10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee in the Miss Ward room.

THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 19th A feature film in the Miss Ward room. Doors open at 2 p.m. for cup of tea and biscuit and film begins at 2.30 p.m. No charge, everyone welcome, donation to charity available. To be continued on the third Thursday in each month.

UNITED HARVEST FEST IVAL SERVICE

The churches of the village are uniting in a harvest festival service on

Sunday 29th September at 10.30 a.m. Worship will be led by the Revd Elizabeth Cushion. It is hoped that the village will share in this Thanksgiving for all that we receive and particularly the work of the farming community that surrounds us. A "Bring and Share" lunch will follow the service, which we hope you can also share in.

COME YE THANKFUL PEOPLE COME, RAISE THE SONG OF HARVEST HOME.

Christmas Shoe boxes. The annual filling of shoe boxes for children at Christmas will be on Wednesday 30th October at 10 a.m. in the Methodist Chapel. Now is the time to look for boxes with separate lids, and which have contained a normal sized shoe, please not a boot or small slipper box. We would also welcome any gifts for the boxes. **Thank you.**

It's a boy! Last weekend I became the proud Auntie of Spencer Harry, entering the world at 6 lb 11. It is wonderful to share the joy of this family in a long-awaited baby and celebrate new life.

New life changes things. I am sure for my sister; life now revolves around the baby, who needs the constant attention of his parents. Renewal is a message for us and our churches too, for we do not stay the same but are called to move on in our faith. September begins the new year in the Methodist church, with new appointments beginning and things starting up again after the break. There is a change in our church too as I say goodbye to Sheriff Hutton, though I am staying in this circuit so will still be around. And we say hello to Rev Ruth Duck, who will be the Methodist minister here.

As we maybe start things again or pick up our routine after the summer, may we be ready to hear what God is calling us to do and be, and open to change and new beginnings.

September 2019 church services and notices

For St Helen's, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard's, Farlington and St Mary's, Marton

Sheriff Hutton	1st	9.30am	Holy Communion
	8th	10.00am	Morning Worship
	22nd	9.30am	Holy Communion
	29th	10.30am	Joint Harvest at Methodist Church
Farlington	8th	11.15am	Shortened Matins (BCP)
	20th	6.30pm	Harvest Festival
	22nd	11.15am	Holy Communion for Harvest (BCP)
Marton	1st	6pm	Celtic Eucharist
	15th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist

Benefice	15th	10.30am	Benefice Service. at Sutton

Notices for St. Helen's

This year we are having a joint Harvest Celebration with the Methodist Church. This will be at the Methodist Church on 29th September at 10.30am.

Save the date

Andrew Cleaton will be playing some of his recently composed piano pieces in a special concert at the Parish Church on Saturday October 26th, at 7.30pm. Fizz and nibbles will be provided. Further details in next month's Village News.

Harvest Festival at St Leonard's, Farlington

In the middle of August St Leonard's church was filled with people who had come to our traditional Lammas service, celebrating the first fruits of the harvest. Now, on **Friday, September 20th at 6.30pm** we will be celebrating the end of the farming year – the Harvest Home – at our Harvest Festival service. Why not join us for a traditional celebration of this vital countryside occasion. Everyone will be very welcome and the service will be followed by the usual excellent harvest supper. If you cannot get to Harvest Festival there will be a Harvest Communion service on Sunday, September 22nd at 11.15am.

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

Firstly a big congratulations to St Helens Church who raised £420.12p in the cafe at the July market bringing their fundraising total so far for the two markets to £1,170.12.

Since the start of the Village market in March, local groups have raised a total of £2,678.79 which is a testament to the fantastic hard work (and tasty treats) of the volunteers from each organisation. If your local group would like to book a cafe slot, we are now taking cafe bookings for 2020. If you are part of a small organisation, why not join forces with another group and fundraise together? At the next market on September 15th the PFTA will be running the cafe followed by the Cricket Club on October 20th, so pop down and get a brew and bun, your support really does go a long way. Those of you who have visited the market will know what wide range of goods and produce is on offer and it still differs month to month. With all these wet days we've had, why not restock your craft stash and visit the haberdashery stalls (including a new stall) even start a new project for next year's village show or perhaps a present for someone?

During peak holiday season we have been low on helpers so if you could spare some time to come down and help volunteer, we'd love to hear from you we want to keep this fabulous little market a great success. Email: mail@shvm.co.uk.

Thank you from the whole team for your ongoing support.

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

The 1st XI continues to be in fine form with two wins and two draws in the last month. They remain in 4th in the League and still in contention for promotion. The 2nd XI form has improved if not the results. The Pilmoor League finished with the club missing the opportunity to gain promotion.

The results up to and including the 10th August and individual performances are listed below:

17th July (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won by 25 runs. Sheriff Hutton 155-4 (Tom Bews 48 not out, Rich Reynolds 21); Alne 90 all out (Ian Bews 3-11, Joe Schofield 3-15)

20th July

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 10 wkts. Heworth III 124 all out (Matt Maltby 4-20, Dave Hull 3-21);

Sheriff Hutton 127-0 (Dave Hull 59 not out, Danny Cass 56 not out)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 9 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 79 all out; Hovingham II 80-1

24th July (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton lost 59 runs. Raskelf 84-9 (Rik Ainley 3-15, Ian Lumley 3-18); Sheriff Hutton 25 all out **27**th **July**

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI v Huby - Match Abandoned - Rain

31st July (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton v Crayke - Match Abandoned - Rain

3rd August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 8 wkts. New Earswick 89 all out (Dan Tuite 6-31); Sheriff Hutton 94-2 (Dave Hull 50 not out)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 6 wkts. Sheriff Hutton II 144 all out (Vijay Jayagopal 35, Nick Gill 47 not out); New Earswick II 145-4 (Rik Ainley 3-26)

7th August (Pilmoor Evening League)

Sheriff Hutton won – match conceded by Dringhouses

10th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI - Match Drawn. Sheriff Hutton 166 all out (Tom Bews 51); Bolton Percy 98-7 (Rich Armitage 3-19, Dave Hull 3-7)

All Y&DCL games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

1st Easingwold Scout Group Needs Your Vote

1st Easingwold Scout Group (Charity No. 1135050) has succeeded in becoming a finalist in the Persimmon Building Futures Awards with a chance of winning a £100,000 first prize. This will help the Group, one of the oldest in scouting history, rebuild a new scout hut, reduce our waiting lists and expand our outreach programme so that more disadvantaged and disabled children can participate in scouting. The award is made purely on public votes so we need as many people as possible to keep group. To vote for us go to www.persimmonhomes.com/building-Then select the "Education" category and look for 1st Easingwold Scout futures/finalists. You can vote every 24h until 27th September when voting closes and you can also vote again within a 24h period as long as it is on different mobile device via your mobile data. Please help us to change children lives through scouting. Thank you.

New Year Party

The UCCC will be holding their New Year Party on **Saturday 4th January 2020**. Please keep that date in your diary! More information will follow nearer to the date. We will be contacting helpers to confirm details in early autumn. If you haven't already expressed an interest in helping but are available to help with food preparation, waiting at tables, providing lifts, or delivering teas out please email our secretary, Caroline at cjhunt.home@gmail.com We will be allocating specific jobs so you do not have to give up the whole day, just an hour or two would make a massive difference.

Message from the Jumblies

Two events coming up this month

The first Jumble sale of the Autumn/Winter session will be on Saturday 7th September, when we will be raising money for Yorkshire Cancer Research, working with the Malton Support Group.

We welcome your cast off clothing, bric-a-brac; books, household linen, toys etc and we will be at the Village Hall from 8.30am to receive your donations. Please note we will close the doors at 11.30 to give us plenty of time to sort everything ready for the sale.

Books and cakes will be on sale from 1pm and the main Jumble Sale will start at 2pm.

Hopefully the weather will be dry and we will be able to have stalls outside too.

If you are not able to bring your jumble on the morning of the sale please contact me or Pat Cooper on 878677 or any of the Jumblies to make alternative arrangements.

On Saturday 28th September we will be holding our **20th Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning** at The Village Hall from 10am to 12 noon. As usual there will be Bonnie's Second Hand Jewellery Stall, and book and cake stalls, tombola and raffle. Hopefully you will all have been saving up your small change to add to our **Famous Money Tree.** We look forward to seeing what innovative design Elaine comes up with this year (she always manages to surprise us) and she hopes some younger members of our community will come along to help her.

Our Coffee Mornings are open to people of all ages young, old and the not so old and we extend a very warm welcome to all our usual supporters and new ones two. We do hope people who are new to the village will come along to spend a relaxing enjoyable morning with us, whilst helping to raise money for Macmillan Cancer Support.

Penny Bean - 01347 878392

Sheriff Hutton Jumblies -Turning Cast offs into Cash.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Hovingham League Mixed Team crowned as Champions of Division 3

Congratulations to the team for a great season and for winning the Division 3 title in such a comprehensive fashion. A big thank you to all the team members and especially the Captain Tim Dryland. His leadership and enthusiasm helped to spur the team on to victory.

It's a long time since the Club had its name on a trophy, so being promoted as Champions is really something to celebrate.

The York League Men's and Ladies team still have outstanding matches so the final positions are not available.

Junior Tennis. Congratulations to Connor Petch who was awarded the shield for the Most Improved Junior Player at the last coaching session. Rob presented the trophy to Connor and congratulated him and said that Connor and all the juniors had made great progress this year.

The Club would like to thank the Trustees of the Sheriff Hutton Charities for their grant towards the cost of the Junior Coaching.

Club Competitions. The Ladies Doubles will be held on October 7th, partners will be drawn for on the day, the Ladies Singles will be on Saturday October 12th, both competitions to start at 1.30pm.

The Men's competition date has not been finalised

The date for the Mixed Doubles is still to be arranged.

Social Tennis. The Ladies sessions continue on Wednesday mornings from 10.30am

The courts remain open all winter and Saturday social tennis will start in October.

The club have had good season with membership levels up on last year. The Junior section has been well supported and hopefully this trend will continue next season.

Details of the club are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park
Quality freshly prepared food
All events catered for
Weddings & Parties
delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants,
Produce & Honey
Christmas Wreaths made to order
Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton
Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033

www.willowfarmproduce.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814



Sa 50 6



Puddleducks Award Winning
Children's Nursery
Open 7.30 – 6.00pm
Purpose built, modern facilities
Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times :

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am
 Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220

Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion
Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold

Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

Pilates and Circuit Training

in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

☎ 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathon Hindley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 8.30 – 2.00

Jerry Petch
Tel: 01347 878 222
ierryptech1958@aol.com

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements suedodd@ymail.com

Mobile: 07824 318 105



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com



Hall Farm Boutique Luxury B&B

and Holiday Cottage
Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

Sarah Douglas Hatha Yoga Teacher



Wednesdays 9.30 - 11.00am Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

2 07854 801 260

www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903

derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Extensions Conversions Renovation **New Build** Conservatories Driveways Repairs

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & **SONS**

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.i-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING PAINTING • WALLPAPERING **FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com



Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Centact: Tom Hevs: 01904 468144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured

Loas Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

> **Contact: Guy Unsworth** 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesyork.com



BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

1 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church but check in church for details			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes and Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in September

Additiv	Additional Activities in Octionise				
Sun	1 st	10.00am	Field Naturalists field trip to Scarborough meet in the Highwayman car park		
Mon	2 nd	10.00 - 12.00	Knit and Natter in the Village Hall		
Tues	3 rd	12.30	Luncheon Club in the Village Hall		
Thurs	5 th	9.30 – 11.30	Health Visitor in the Village Hall		
Sat	7 th	2.00pm	Jumble Sale in aid of Yorkshire Cancer Research in the Village Hall		
Wed	11 th	7.30pm	Ladies Group talk by Robin Benger in the Village Hall		
Fri	13 th	10.00 - 12.00	Super-Mobile Library in the Village Hall Car Park		
		7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club – Bingo in the Village Hall		
		7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall		
Sat	14 th	10.00 - 4.00	Spinning Group in the Village Hall		
Sun	15 th	10.30 – 1.30	Sheriff Hutton Village Market in the Village Hall		
Wed	18 th	7.00pm	Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club – Talk by Ken Black in the Village Hall		
Thurs	19 th	2.00pm	Methodist Church - Feature Film - in the Miss Ward Room		
		7.00pm	Village Hall Operations Meeting in the Village Hall		
Fri	20 th	6.30pm	Harvest Festival at St Leonards Church Farlington		
Sun	22 nd	11.15am	Harvest Communion at St Leonards Church Farlington		
Tues	24 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group – Gun Powder Plot and Yorkshire in the Village Hall		
		7.30pm	75 th Anniversary of VE Day Celebrations <i>organisation meeting</i> in the Village Hall		
Thurs	26 th	9.30am	Village Ramble around the village of Sinnington meet in the Village Hall car park		
Sat	28th	10.00 - 12.00	20 th Macmillan Worlds Biggest Coffee Morning in the Village Hall		

Dates to Note

Oct	3 ^{ra}	6.30 - 8.30	Twisted Willow Workshop in the Village Hall		
	18 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club – Bingo in the Village Hall		
	20 th	10.30 – 1.30	Sheriff Hutton Village Market in the Village Hall		
	26 th	12.00 - 4.00	Sheriff Hutton History Group – History Fair		
		7.30pm	Piano Concert by Andrew Cleaton in the Parish Church		
	30 th	10.00am	Filling of Christmas Shoe Boxes in the Methodist Chapel		
Nov	15 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club – Bingo in the Village Hall		
	17 th	10.30 – 1.30	Sheriff Hutton Village Market at the Village Hall		
	29 th	7.30pm	History Group 50 Years of Village News in the Village Hall		
Dec	6 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club – Bingo in the Village Hall		
	13 th	7.30pm	Farlington Church Grand Christmas Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall		
	15 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall		
Jan	4 th		UKCC New Year Party in the Village Hall		

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> alternatively, call

Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310), or Peter Hepburn (878795)

Items for the October Village News should reach the Editors by no later than September 18th